

Bellwether Magazine

Volume 1 Number 35 *Fall 1993*

Article 22

10-1-1993

Scholarships

 $This paper is posted at Scholarly Commons. \ http://repository.upenn.edu/bellwether/vol1/iss35/22 \\ For more information, please contact library repository @pobox.upenn.edu.$

Special Gifts

The following made a donation to the Friends of New Bolton Center in memory of Miss Carol Goodwin:
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Barrett
H. Terry Goodwin
The Eisenberg Family
Philadelphia Dog Training Club, Inc.
The Poppei Family
Ms. Karen Reynolds
Mr. and Mrs. Carl Siebecker, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Stafford.

The following are gifts to the Friends of New Bolton Center in memory or honor of the person listed:

A gift in memory of Mr. and Mrs. Dean Bedford by Mr. and Mrs. John H. Livingston;

A gift in honor of Dr. Eric Tulleners by Dr. Ruth Ann Fitzpatrick;

Following are gifts to the Friends of New Bolton Center in memory of special animals:

A gift in memory of RUFFIAN by Ms. Elizabeth W. Glascock;

A gift in memory of HAGAR by Dr. and Mrs. Stephen M. Hanson; A gift in honor of J. L. by

Mr and Mrs. Emanuel Greenwald;

A gift in memory of SPRINGTOWN EDWARD by Dr. John W. Lee, Jr.;

A gift in memory of ZORRO by Dr. and Mrs. Mark B. Guise;

A gift in memory of WOODSTOCK by Mrs. Barbara Bauer;

A gift in memory of PIPER by Ms. Danielle B. Braga.

Early Support = Continued Support

Young Alumni will be hearing about the new 5 for 25 campaign over the next few months.

Pacesetters, young alumni who have graduated within the last five years, will be asked to contribute five dollars for each year since graduation. All monies raised from this campaign will be placed into an interest-bearing endowment fund and used as the foundation for each

class' 25th reunion gift.

Dr. Norbert McManus, V'47, long standing class agent and originator of the idea for the 5 for 25 campaign, feels so strongly about it that he has agreed to provide \$100 in seed money for each Pacesetter class. Dr. McManus believes that early Alumni Annual Giving is an indicator and important factor of continued support.

Scholarships

Joshua H. Clay, V'95, received a scholarship from the Clark Foundation. Lisa Van der Gaag, V'94, received the Clifford F. Wright, Jr. Scholarship. Five Dr. J.E. Salsbury Scholarships were awarded to the following members of the Class of 1994: Victoria Hoffman, Arthur Jankowski, Brenda Kauffman, Judith Surdam, and Svea Wahlstrom.

Debra Buchanan, V'95, received a scholarship from the Trushel Scholarship Trust. Kathryn M. Sneider, V'95, and Patricia M. Khuly, V'95, received educational grants from the American Kennel Club. Ms. Sneider also received a scholarship from the Lancaster Kennel Club. Inc.

An Anne White Dean's Scholarship was awarded to Linda

Womer, V'94, Susan Nickolaus, V'94, received the J. Maxwell Moran, Sr. Dean's Scholarship. Victoria Hoffman, V'94, and Steven Suter, V'95, are the recipients of Mrs. Jack L. Billhardt Dean's Scholarships. The Dr. M. Josephine Deubler Dean's Scholarship was awarded to Ms. Kathleen Hall, V'95. June Hacker, V'95, received the Ethel H. Mitchell Dean's Scholarship. The Bruce J. Heim Dean's Scholarship was given to Gillian Gibson, V'94. Ruth Shedwick, V'96, received the Hill's Dean's Scholarship.

Lisa Saravis, V'94, is the recipient of the Westminster Kennel Foundation Scholarship. Emily Elliot, V'97, received a scholarship from the Northwestern Connecticut Dog Club. Deborah Mara, V'95, and Camille De Clementi, V'94, received scholarships from the New Jersey Veterinary Education Foundation.

Class of 1997

The Class of 1997 arrived on campus on August 25 for three days of orientation. This is a diverse class of 96 women and 34 men. The youngest is 20 and the oldest is 47, about ten students are in the 35-42 age group. The largest number of the students is from Pennsylvania, followed by students from New Jersey, New York, California. Maryland, Delaware, Connecticut and Massachusetts. The other states represented with one student each are Rhode Island, Maine, Colorado, Georgia, Hawaii, Ohio, and Virginia. There are some students of foreign origin, two Israelis, one Finn, one from India, one Canadian, and one from Great Britain.

There are 53 biology majors and 27 animal science/bioscience/zoology/ pre-veterinary majors. These are followed by the chemistry (6) and biochemistry (2) majors. The other majors run the gamut from English/French/Italian to applied mathematics, East Asian studies and economics.

There are two lawyers in the class and a nurse/midwife. Other graduate areas of specialization include aerospace engineering, systems engineering, home economics/nutrition, pharmacology, biochemistry, microbiology, marine studies, physiology, environmental science and laboratory animal science.